
 

In the name of Allah, the most gracious, the 

most merciful. 

Peace and blessing be upon you all, 

 

Excellencies, Distinguished Delegates, 

Participants, Ladies, and Gentlemen, 

 

On behalf of the higher advisory committee, it is a great honor for me, to extend to 

you all, a very warm welcome to the 2nd International Conference of Technology, 

Science and Administration - 2022 (2nd ICTSA-2022). First of all, I would like to take 

this opportunity to express my gratitude to Prof. Dr. Mohammed M. S. Al-Shuaiby, 

rector of Taiz University and also to Prof. Dr. Arthur V. Putsiata, rector of Sukhoi State 

Technical University of Gomel (GSTU), Belarus for jointly organizing this great event in 

its second series along with some famous Yemeni universities.  

I believe that the 2nd ICTSA-2022 would be important and exceptional conference this 

year, as it has brought together this assemblage of participants from different national and 

international institutions to disseminate knowledge, research findings and technology and 

science advances, as well as to exchange ideas and to share success stories and experiences. 

Therefore, I am grateful to all keynote speakers as well as many experts who have joined 

us to share their knowledge. Today, about 90 presenters and participants are participating 

in the 2nd ICTSA-2022, from 14 countries.  

Furthermore, as part of the local, national and global communities, Faculty of Applied 

Science has continuously been making significant contributions in finding solutions 

towards national issues through research, technology development and community 

services. Therefore, I proudly announce that for the first time the Bulletin of Faculty of 

Applied Science (BFAS) in its 6th volume will publish the conference papers which are 

very relevant with the vision, mission and strategic planning of our faculty. 

Last but not least, I wish you all enjoying the conference, having a fruitful experience 

and networking from the conference. I would also like to express my most sincere 

appreciation to the organizing committee for all efforts of making this event a big success.  

 

Prof. Dr. Mahyoub Al-Buhairi 

Dean of Faculty of Applied Sciences, Taiz University. 

Member of ICTSA Higher Advisory Committee.   


